
 

 
 

 

 
18 February 2015 
 
 
From:   Col.Fuangvich Aniruth-Deva 

  Secretary General of THA-NF 
Email:  thaiequestrian@yahoo.com 
Phone:  +662-710-3166 

 
 
To:  FEI Legal Department 
CC:   Ingmar De Vos, FEI President 

  John P.Roche, Director Jumping 
  Secretary General FRA-NF 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
 
Thank you very much for your email. We acknowledged and received notification letter  
RE: Equine Anti-Doping Rule Violation. Case: 2014/bs09-Bingo S. 
 
Following the notification dated February 16, 2015 relating to the positive test for Bingo S. horse's testosterone, I 
would before any response on the background of this case and the circumstances of this positive test, say extremely 
urgently that the rider Maxime Livio is completely independent of this situation. He has been invited to our 
competition for a public relationship operation. 
It is our Federation, which has supplied the horse to Maxime Livio for the jumping sessions. 
 
Maxime Livio had no relationship with the horse, nor before or during the jumping sessions. So he is totally foreign to 
the causes of this positive test. 
 
 
 
Yours respectful 
 
 

       
 
Col.Fuangvich Aniruth-Deva 
General secretary  
Thailand Equestrian Federation 
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